Draft Minutes

College of Liberal Arts Faculty Council Meeting

Meeting 9, May 7, 2014

3:30pm – 5:00 pm / AS – 124B (enter through room 124)

Attendance: Alicia del Campo, Carl Fisher, Dave Hood, Misty Jaffe, Chris Karadjov, Barbara LeMaster, Beth Manke, Lynda McCroskey, Jennifer Reed, Jordan Smith, David Wallace, Dave Whitney, Nellie Wieland, Mark Wiley. 
I. Call to Order: 3:30. 

II. Approval of Agenda 

Approved unanimously. 

III. Approval of Minutes for 4/9/14

Hood: motion to approve. McCroskey: second. Approved unanimously. 

IV. Consent Calendar: Political Science RTP revision
Revision passes. 

V. Elections for FC Executive Committee 2014-15
Jaffe sole nomination for Chair.  Move to close nominations : Wallace. Second: McCroskey. 

Move to Unanimous ballot: Hood. Second: McCroskey. 

Karadjov sole nomination for Vice-Chair. Move to close nominations: Wallace. Second: McCroskey. Approved. Move to Unanimous ballot: Wallace. Second: Reed. Elected by acclamation. 

McCroskey self-nominates. Second: Wallace. Move to unanimous ballot: Wallace. Second: Reed. 

Elected by acclamation. Smith nominates Jennifer Reed. Second: Jaffe. McCroskey nominates Nellie Wieland. Second: Smith. Reed and Wieland elected by acclamation.

VI. Reports

A. Executive Committee: Chair’s Report

1. TF on Enrollment management update

1. Report in progress; coming up in the fall semester 2014.

2. Elections update (with Elections Committee)

1. Elections conducted with Big Pulse system. Jaffe will train new Elections Committee in using it. Some small glitches in accessibility are being worked out. University committee elections closing at midnight tonight. Lecturer reps to senate – election open until 5/12/14 at noon. 

3. Retreat follow-on for 2014-15

1. Mission and vision statements continue to be developed. Call for ideas in terms of best way forward: small committees, Faculty Council open discussion? 

FC focusing on results from retreat; open comment from public, then Chairs committee as winnowing group.
B. Dean's Report 

11 new tenure hires made. Very diverse pool of final candidates. Likely up to 13 by end of this round – nearly 2x as many as last year. Protocol for search committees will change in fall: Dean’s will be required to meet with all committees to discuss diversity. CLA has been successful in this regard, and we will work to share our strategies for success among our search committees. 


Dean expects more hires than searches if things continue in this way. Tenure hires will likely be up. RSCA is up from $600,000 in 12-13, in 14-15 it will be $1.5 million. Hoping to continue Scholarly Intersections Grant program and expand it for next year. 


GEGC is in favor of proceeding with GE themes/pathways, but they want to work out a system. 


Assigned time for advising will go through a “reset”: unless you have about 200 majors or more, ATLAS will be taking over program advising. New advising tools should help us improve our 4-year and 6 year graduation rate. not presuming that only useful advising is program advising—have created a proposal process for chairs to apply for assigned time for advisors for goals that will help our students next year. Application process is simple. 


We’re very near max# of students we can have on this campus in the fall. New money in the chancellor’s office is tied to growth, so we will not get any additional funding once we reach that cap. We should be interested in performance based factors in funding so that we can continue to grow our budget as we improve our performance-based measures. We’ve solved the easy problems; the next step is to think carefully about the more complex issues that continue to face our student body and that may impede their successful graduation. 


Journalism program is now nationally accredited. Thanks to all, thanks to Executive Committee. 

Follow-up discussion: 

Dave Whitney: what are the performance-based standards? 

Wallace: 6 year grad rates; 4-year rates will be increasingly important. Chancellor values closing achievement gap between underrepresented students and others; underrepresented students’ grad rates have gone down a bit, though our overall numbers have gone up. Health and Human Services now has about 50 more majors that we do, but we still have the most FTEF. If we don’t move forward, the university won’t be able to move forward. 

Also, University believes in retention at a particular point is a predictor for what is likely to happen a few years down the road. Provost had competition for departments with best overall retention rates and “most improved”, with $10k awards. CLA won 13 of those, and some departments won both. 


C. Academic Senate Report

Fisher: End of semester, so will be electing new Executive Committee members; if you are on Senate, I encourage us to caucus because the Senate nominating committee handles important decisions; we have 2 members on that committee for CLA, so if you want to serve, make it known early. 

Jaffe: Senate still considering the policies on amorous relationships between faculty and students. 

D. Budget Committee Report: none
E. CLA PR Committee Report

Beachboard group for committee formed by Karadjov 

*planning a website updating + social media combined workshop with Hyowon Ban in Fall semester

*report from PR Comm members "Guess Their Major Profile": call for further suggestions of alumni to cover; need: students' permission, their picture, year of graduation, major, professional work title, and previous work experience * plans for next year (elect new chair?)
VII. New Business

A. EPCC subcommittee report/recommendations re: GE [time certain: 4:15]

Deborah Thien: We see many GE courses coming forward, but are aware of the proliferation of GE courses which may not help us teach our classes. Question of equity: how are GE courses being distributed? GE proliferation: new GEGC form specifically asks applicants to check a box to say that both department and college have consulted “GE inventory” in dept and college to assess that the course’s language is viable, sustainable, and addresses specific GE or curricular need. This will help us manage the number of GE proposals. As a committee, we will seek input from faculty body in the fall in terms of ideas for managing GE proposals. We plan to set the bar high for new GE courses. 

Wiley: We are not always sure how GEGC interprets their own policy. E.g., the “global” classification seems so broad it’s almost empty: it can apply to anything. 

Thien: And EPCC plans to work closely with GEGC to understand their processes and standards. 

Jaffe: Be sure to nominate/self-nominate CLA faculty to serve on these committees—great service opportunity that can also help our college. 

B. Sabbatical leave application process recommendation

Four main criteria: 1) value of completion of proposal to the Univ (instructional effectiveness, scholarly/creative contributions to field, lead to univ interrelationships) 3) likelihood of completion 3) necessity of a leave to complete proposal. 
Recommendations: specify on the application form: 

1) criteria upon which the apps will be evaluated

will be taken directly from sabbatical leave policy

any other criteria used by committee (e.g., clarity, background/significance, realistic timeline, other criteria specific to categories of sabbatical activity)

2) total length of proposal

3) total length of CV (and guidelines for what to include in CV—is service irrelevant?, etc.)

Reed: committee struggled with the four criteria (above) in terms of their relative weight. In general, if you’re evaluating people, then you should communicate the criteria on which you’re evaluating. 

Manke: we should also work at building consistency across years. Specificity of criteria would make it less subjective. This is important given that we have faculty from very diverse areas/fields. Committee composition can dictate whether a proposal is fundable or not from year to year.

Jaffe suggests we ask Sabbatical Leave Committee visit FC in Fall 2014 to respond to the recommendations above to add other possible suggestions for improvements. Any changes will need to also go through Faculty Affairs. We have the right to be more specific than the Univ policy from Faculty Affairs, but we cannot go against their policy.  

Motion to do so: Whitney. Second: McCroskey. 

Del Campo: what is the percentage of proposals funded? 

Manke: a relatively high percentage. I personally perceive a decrease in the number of people applying, perhaps because a sense of alienation from the process, perceptions of impossibility. There are definitely high quality applications that aren’t receiving funding. The committee ends up arguing about the middle ground, and unstated criteria become part of the discussion—for example, one proposal may be for research in LA, so travel is not necessary, therefore some deem that proposal less necessary: it can be done between classes. The criteria will help the faculty applicants and committee members. 

MOTION to send recommendations to Sabbatical Leave committee and seek input in Fall 2014 passes.

C. Psychology Department RTP revision

Whitney highlighted main point: recent revisions in Dept RTP left a few open issues. Committee sizes and service limits reflect a time when department had 35 faculty, but now is down to 21 or so. The changes mostly address this change. Election procedure: two votes for acceptability and for preference; blank ballots considered abstention. Opting out of RTP service: faculty members who served prior year can opt out of service. Membership of RTP committee for psychology: non-departmental members eligible. 

Jaffe attests that revisions are consistent with CLA documents. 

Motion to approved: Fisher. Second: LeMaster. Unanimous approval.

D. RSCA-SFG in 2014-15

Dean Wallace said he might make remarks on this issue, but the issue will be tabled until next year. 

E. FC scheduling 2014-15

Should we have 2 hour meetings to accommodate extra items, or hold an additional meeting? Additional meetings preferred.
VIII. Adjournment at 4:59 PM 

